
  
  

MEMO 
 

TO: Liz Olmstead 

Community Development Department 

 
FROM: Rob Romanek 

Public Works Department 

 
DATE: August 10, 2022 

 
SUBJECT: Annexation ANXC-749, 4650 and 4680 Hazelgreen Road NE and Adjacent 

Lands 

 
 

Park Service and Pedestrian Access 

No City park is impacted by this annexation. No land is available for park development from this 

annexation. The proposed territory for annexation is approximately 16.06 acres including 0.44 

acres in right-of-way. The nearest park is Hazelgreen Road Park, an undeveloped Community 

Park located at 4498 Hazelgreen Rd. NE. Per Salem Comprehensive Park System Master Plan 

Policy 1.4, community and urban parks may fulfill neighborhood park service area needs 

for residents adjacent to and within walking distance of these parks. The subject property abuts 

the Hazelgreen Road Park and is within its one-half mile neighborhood park service area.  


